
Town of New London 

Board of Commissioner’s Meeting 

June 17, 2021 

 

 
Mayor Tate Daniels welcomed everyone and opened the Commissioner’s Meeting.  Present for the 

meeting were Mayor Tate Daniels, Commissioners Bill Peak, Johnny Chestnut, Richard Kimmer, Christy 

Starnes, Marcus Mullis and Town Administrator Susan Almond.  Visitors present at the meeting were 

Cathy Kimmer, John Kimmer, Elizabeth Chestnut, Ted Nash, Cathy Nash, and Michael Sandy. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Commissioner Johnny Chestnut.  Mayor Daniels opened the Public 

Hearing.  The purpose of the hearing was to review the recommendation by the Planning Board regarding 

the proposed addition of Article 6, section 6.51 to the Zoning Ordinance, which was prepared by Mr. 

Michael Sandy regarding Mining and Quarrying or other Extraction Operations. 

 

Following the Town Board’s review of the proposed addition, Mayor Daniels closed the Public Hearing 

and opened the Commissioners Meeting.  Commissioner Mullis made a motion to approve the addition of 

Article 6, section 6.51 to the Zoning Ordinance, seconded by Commissioner Chestnut.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

 

The agenda being accomplished, the meeting adjourned at 7:13pm.   

Minutes submitted by Susan Almond, Town Administrator 


